SENIOR CITIZENS COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES JANUARY 18, 2010

A meeting of the Senior Citizens Commission was held January 18, 2010 at the Velasco Community House.

Attendees:

Mary Darnell
Beverly Garrison
Dorothy Pirrung
Jim Pirrung
Carol Rangel
Dana Glenn
Martha Sue Westbrook
Mary Talbert

The meeting was called to order by Mary Darnell.

The first order of business was the approval of the minutes of December 21, 2009. On motion by Martha Sue Westbrook, seconded by Carol Rangel, the minutes were approved.

CHAIRMAN'S REPORT: Mary Darnell reported that she had made our annual report to the City Council. She asked if we thought it would be a good idea to offer another Defensive Driving Course for Seniors. We will poll our regular members when we call next month to see if they are interested. She further reported that she has reserved both the Freeport Community House and the Velasco Community House for next year's Christmas Party since we had such a large group this year. She is planning to have Census Bureau info available for those attending next month. It was time to elected new officers for the year. By unanimous vote the following people were elected to serve for 2010.

Mary Darnell – Chairman Martha Sue Westbrook – Vice Chairman Beverly Garrison - Secretary

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

ADVERTISING: No Report

DAY TRIPS: Mary Darnell has arranged for 50 tickets to Hair Spray at the Grand in Galveston on March 13th. We will eat the Joe's BBQ in Alvin. We began signing up today. She is working on a trip for April 26th to Bellville to visit the Newman's castle.

BINGO: 70 people attended Bingo today.

GAME DAY: No Report

FOOD: We will need food even with the A&M demonstration in February.

PHONE: No Report.

SPECIAL PROGRAMS: February's program will be a cooking presentation from Texas A&M Extension.

There being so further business, the meeting was adjourned

Submitted by

Beverly Garrison - Secretary